Voice Message – Friday, September 18, 2020

Good evening this is Pat Thorne calling from Townsview School.  Today is Friday, September 18th.   We have just wrapped up our 1st week of classroom leaning and we cannot thank our parent community enough for your support, patience, understanding and respecting the COVID 19 constraints through our operational plan.  The word Gratitude to our parents cannot be understated.  We cannot do this without you.  I am also calling our parent community for the following reminders
· We are asking our parents to ensure that all students have a community face mask when coming to school.  We do have some when a child forgets but it is helpful when they can bring their own.  
· Just a reminder of the timelines for arriving at school – 7:50am for our buses, then starting at 8am for parent drop offs and walkers.  
· This coming Monday, September 21st it will be Harvey Studio picture day.  With COVID 19 restrictions, Harvey Studios will not be providing the onsite proof envelope to each of our students.  Rather they will be sending all proofs to the school at a later date, and then we the school will distribute the proofs to each of our students to take home.  This process will help to reduce the chances of transmission.   
· Next week our Grade 2-5 swimming program will begin, the classes that start next week are 2A, 2B, 2C, 3A, 3/4B, 3C, 3D & 4A.  You would have received a parent permission form that was sent home for each child.  If you have not received any type of document, then please reach out to your child’s teacher.   On the parent permission form that went home it outlined some specifics for the Ayr Motor Center, I would ask that you review the directions before your child starts their swimming program this coming week.  

Wishing everyone a great weekend.  Take care
Pat
